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June 2013

To Residents/Businesses

Notice of Upcoming Construction
Seven Oaks Neighbourhood

Starting the week of June 10, 2013, we will begin installing new sewer pipes to help
protect homes in this area from basement flooding. The new sewers will also help
protect the water quality of our rivers and Lake Winnipeg by reducing the frequency of
combined sewer overflows.

Funds from the City’s budget will pay for this project.

This work on Jefferson Avenue will take about a month to complete and will include:

e Installing sewers along Jefferson Avenue between Jones Street and Scotia Street
e Replacing the water main along Jefferson Avenue between Jones Street and Scotia
Street

During construction:

1. Your sewer service will not be interrupted.

2. During construction we may have to provide water service to your home or building
by a temporary overland hose connected to your outside tap. To attach this hose,
we will need to enter your property.

3. Even with the temporary connection we may have to interrupt your water service for
a short period of time on several occasions, and where possible will give you 24
hours’ notice.

4. If an interruption to your water service is required, we will restore it as quickly as
possible, usually within four to six hours.

5. We will flush and disinfect the new water main once it is installed.

Your recycling and garbage collection will not be affected.

7. There will be some parking and traffic restrictions starting June 10, 2013:
o Jefferson Avenue will be closed between Jones Street and Scotia Street.
e Traffic will be limited to local access only in the rest of the construction area.

o

Borland Construction Inc. will be the contractor for this project.

To keep your children safe, please keep them away from the construction site at all
times.
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We understand this work may cause you some inconvenience and we appreciate your
patience.

More information on our basement flood relief projects is on our website at:
winnipeg.ca/waterandwaste/sewage/projects/overflowrelief/default.stm

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this work, please contact Paul Louden
of AECOM, our consultant on this project. He can be reached by email at
paul.louden@aecom.com or by phone at 204-477-5381 during regular business hours.
The after-hours number for emergencies is 311.
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